Torture
· With regard to the issue of torture, a draft Act on Prevention and Suppression of Torture and Enforced Disappearance will set up the specific offence of torture and enforced disappearance, based on the definitions stipulated in the CAT and ICCPED, with the criminal punishment dependent upon the grave nature of crime. Moreover, the Act creates measures to facilitate an effective investigation as well as enhance remedial measures which are not only limited to financial assistance but also covers both physical and psychological remedy for the victims. 
· We continue to disseminate knowledge on the Convention against Torture and its Optional Protocol (OPCAT), and other international human rights treaties to concerned government agencies, centrally and regionally. We have been working closely with various international organizations and civil society to raise awareness on OPCAT among the concerned agencies in order to prepare them to be ready to implement the OPCAT in an effective manner. Moreover, the Rights and Liberties Protection Department and the Central Institute of Forensic Science, in collaboration with the OHCHR and ICRC, have been discussing plans to develop a curriculum for forensic investigation to increase effectiveness in investigation and documentation of torture, in accordance with the Istanbul Protocol. Focus has been made on capacity building and strengthening relevant government agencies to effectively prevent and investigate act of torture as part of the government’s effort to address concern on the issue of impunity. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Currently, Ministry of Justice plans to submit for Cabinet’s consideration to ratify OPCAT. 

Human Rights Defenders
· On the situation of human rights defenders and lawyers in our country, they are protected under Thai law the same way as all persons in Thailand. We are aware of our duty to ensure that human rights defenders and lawyers can carry out their work in a safe and enabling environment. 
· In this regard, Ministry of Justice by the Rights and Liberties Protection Department, has established “Working committee on development of measures to protect human rights defenders who are at risk of being violated” comprised of government agencies, civil society, OHCHR and academia. In the preparation for a mechanism to protect human rights defenders, the Committee has studied international standards for protection of human rights defenders including UN Declaration on Human Rights Defenders as well as analyzed legislation and best practices from different countries in parallel with the evaluation of current situation on human rights violation towards human rights defenders.  A guideline for all authorities in particular law enforcement agencies is currently being developed. 
· We believe that the adoption of the draft Act on Prevention and Suppression of Torture and Enforced Disappearance combined with the Ratification of ICCPED will also strengthen and secure the protection of human rights defenders.


